Soaring Hawk Elementary School

PTO Meeting Agenda
Tuesday, May 2, 2017

Welcome, Dixie Payne
Dixie welcomed everyone to the meeting. It started at 7:15 p.m. 11 parents present and all board
members present.

President's Report, Dixie Payne

Voted on last month’s minutes.

There are two open positions on the PTO for next year. Jamie Schmeets tossed her name into the hat
for secretary. She said she wants to be a part of the PTO, show her support for the staff and wants to
serve. She has two kids at Soaring Hawk.

The other open position is treasurer. Elizabeth Davis was interested in the position. She joined the
meeting via speaker phone because she was home sick. She introduced herself and said she has two
kids at Soaring Hawk. She moved from Ft. Collins where she was involved in the PTO. There, she did
teacher appreciation dinners. She loves being a part of the school.

Both were unanimously voted into their new positions.

Briefly talked about yearbook sales. There was a discussion about if it would be a possibility about
yearbook being a club for the older kids at the school to put the yearbook together.

Treasurer’s Report, Monica Allen
Monica talked about the new spirit wear. There are 4 different designs for the students to vote on.

There will also be school supply boxes again. She is waiting for quotes and hopes to have order forms
out next week.

Funds from Flamingo Flocking will go toward Destination Imagination at the school.

Committee Reports

Light the Night - Aurora said she needed parent volunteers to help out. Tiffany arranged for some older
kids to volunteer and run the games. Aurora needed parent volunteers to run the “pie in face” game,
the “gold fish” game, running concessions and handing out pizza. There are also lots of cool items to
bid on during the silent auction.

Spirit Nights - Tammy Davidson is taking over spirit nights.

Teacher appreciation - Alexandria is taking over teacher appreciation and snack cart for teachers.



Soup labels and box tops - Katie said they made about $2,000 for the year. If you’re interested in
taking this over, contact Katie or Dixie.

Welcoming committee - Holly Rodin talked about this new committee. It’s to welcome new faces to
the school. She’s been meeting with Stacey to work out all the details. The committee would like to
have a welcoming bag to include details about PTO and SAC. Holly will be looking for volunteers
this summer, but is still working on what the final plan will be like.

Dixie says if you’re interested in joining a committee, it’s not too late.

Principal’s Report
Mr. Neville thanked the PTO for teacher appreciation week. He said the teachers loved it.

He said check next year’s calendar because it’s different. Mentioned that this year has been a good
year. It has flown by and there are only 4 weeks left.

First day of school is Aug. 10™". Back to school night is the following week unless your child is in
kinder.

Upcoming Events
May 5: Light the Night
May 18: Coldstone Creamery Spirit Night

Adjourn meeting at 8:04 p.m.



